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*CIFSC refers to Canadian Investment Funds Standards Committee. The CIFSC has the mandate to standardize the classification of mutual 
funds in Canada. http://www.cifsc.org/. 

The information provided in this document is presented for illustration and discussion purposes only. It should not be considered as 
investment advice or securities transaction recommendations or recommendations on specific investment strategies. This document 
should in no case be considered or used for the purpose of buying units in a fund or any other offer of securities, regardless of 
jurisdiction. Said information is intended to be general and intended to illustrate and present examples relating to management of the 
portfolio manager cited in this document. All views, comments and opinions are subject to change without notice. The information 
presented on the market context and strategy represents a summary of the cited portfolio manager’s observations with regards to the 
markets as a whole and its strategy as of the stated date. Different perspectives can be expressed based on different management styles, 
objectives, opinions or philosophies. Under no circumstances may this document be reproduced, in whole or in part, without obtaining 
written permission from the cited portfolio manager. 

The Desjardins Funds are not guaranteed, their value fluctuates frequently, and their past performance is not indicative of their future 
returns. Commissions, trailing commissions, management fees and expenses all may be associated with mutual fund investments. 
Please read the prospectus before investing. The Desjardins Funds are offered by such registered dealers. 

Positive and negative contributors to performance  
 

→ In the second quarter of 2020, the bond market reacted 
vigorously to the various measures implemented by the Bank of 
Canada at the end of the previous quarter to revive the economy 
and stabilize the financial markets. The 2- to 10-year yield curve 
flattened slightly by 0.04%, and the Canadian government 10-
year yield ended the quarter at 0.53%, down 0.17% during the 
period. Against this backdrop, the return on the bond portfolio 
was higher than that of its benchmark index in the second 
quarter. The positioning favoured a long-term bias while counting 
somewhat on the interest rate curve to flatten. These biases were 
applied in response to the Bank of Canada’s key rate cuts in 
March. Furthermore, the overweighting in corporate credit was 
the main reason for the added value because this sector posted 
the best performance of the bond market during the period. In 
terms of the securities selection, the overweighting in peripheral 
provinces was beneficial thanks to the interventions of the central 
banks. However, the underweighting in energy sector securities 
contributed negatively to added value during the period. 
 

→ Next quarter, the short-term corporate securities allocation will 
be maintained against the provinces given the valuation of this 
sector from a historical perspective. However, longer-term issuers 
are expected to reduce their risk because there is still a lot of 
uncertainty.  


